
Date: 

Time: 

MONTGOMERY TOWNSHIP PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE 
MONTHLY MEETING MINUTES 

June 16, 2021 

7:33 pm 

Location: Municipal Complex 

Attendees: 

Board of Supervisors Liaison: Supervisor Annette Long 

Township Manager: Not Present 

Police Department Representative: Chief J. Scott Bendig 

Dept. of Fire Services Representative: Chief William Wiegman 

FDMT Representative: Chief William Wiegman 

Fire Marshal Representative: Chief William Wiegman 

Emergency Management Representative: Chief William Wiegman 

VMSC of Lansdale Representative: President Rick Vetri/Chief Mike Rennard 

Public Works Department Representative: Director Greg Reiff 

Resident Appointees: John O'Connor 

John Nolan 

Mitch Barrer 

Dan Shallow 

Tonya Lupinacci 

NOTE: Simple majority of resident appointees are needed for a quorum. 

GENERAL MONTHLY MEETING 

1. CALL TO ORDER:

The meeting was called to order by John O'Connor.

2. APPROVAL OF PREVIOUS MONTHS MINUTES:

Motion made to accept the minutes by John O'Connor.

Motion to accept the meeting minutes seconded by John Nolan.

Motion carried 5-0.

3. CORRESPONDENCE:

None reported.

4. OLD BUSINESS:

None reported.
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5. DEPARTMENT HEAD REPORTS:

FDMT/DFS: See attached report. Chief Wiegman provided the Committee an overview

of other activity, including:

• Staffing and volunteer recruiting

• Training initiatives

• Fire safety inspections and investigations

• Community engagement activities

VMSC: See attached report. President Vetri and Chief Rennard provided an update to the 

Committee regarding staffing and a recent lapse in VMSC coverage. VMSC staff are 

making changes in their scheduling to alleviate this issue. 

Public Works: See attached report. Director Greg Reiff provided the Committee a report 

highlighting recent Public Works Department initiatives, including: 

• The crew took down 13 dead trees on Township-owned property.

• The crew completed a 2-day confined space training hosted by the Montgomery

Township Fire Department.

• Continued street sweeping throughout the Township.

• The crew made some road profile adjustments to mitigate water and ice issues on

Beechwood Drive.

• The crew painted new pedestrian crosswalks and pedestrian crossing signs on

Grays and Canterbury Lane.

• The crew milled and patched areas on Stump Rd. and Hawthorne Circle.

• Started to do the 6-month traffic signal inspections.

• The crew was called out for six streetlight knockdowns.

• The crew was called out 2-times for issues with traffic signals

• Continued working with the Engineers on traffic signal related issues

Pol ice Department: See attached report. Chief Bendig provided the Committee overview 

of other activity, including: 

• May noted incidents

• Upcoming community events

• Ongoing hiring process update

6. NEW BUSINESS:

Kenas Road Bridge:

Committee Member Tonya Lupinacci noted that kids were jumping off the PennDOT

bridge into the creek below and was concerned about their safety. Chief Bendig and

Director Reiff acknowledged this seasonal problem, noting that PennDOT had been

contacted last year regarding this issue and posted signs prohibiting this behavior. Police,

Fire, and Public Works employees will continue to monitor the area and intercede if they
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